PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 8 – 7 SEPTEMBER 2015


NDP Progress Report

· Work has continued on the preparation of the Second Final Draft, taking account of the comments provided by our external advisers.
· One of the consequential significant changes of those discussions has been recognition that some of the policies in the previous draft are not, wholly or in part, specifically planning issues. Therefore, a new element is being proposed for the NDP, which are Community Action Proposals. These will not be a part of the formal Plan but supplement it in that they reflect issues of local concern that have emerged out of the community consultations about the Plan and should be taken forward by the community. The Community Action Proposals have a similar status as the Action Plan that is part of the Parish Plan 2012-22.
· Work is continuing on other aspects of the NDP, working towards the Second Final Draft. However, there are some aspects that the NDP Team are now required to address:-

· To ensure that every opportunity has been given for all interests to share their views, it is proposed to hold a special consultation event to which all businesses and other organisations operating in the Parish will be invited. This requires a comprehensive list of invitees and the Team is asked to identify all relevant interests.
· The Team will shortly receive a draft Character Assessment and associated map of the Plan area and are asked to consider it and make comments.
· We have been challenged to make explicit our reasons for prohibiting any further holiday home development. There is no doubting community support for this Policy, but the Team is asked to formulate specific reasons to support/justify it.
· We will have to meet with GCC on the Minerals Plan.

· Tourism is an important Policy in the draft NDP and strong community support is tempered by the wish to ensure that any development respects the existing settlements. In the past this has been supported by the controls included in the CWP Supplementary Planning Guidance. It is clear from discussions with CDC Officers that the SPG will not be carried forward into the emerging Local Plan, in part because NPPF demands that any such limitations should be justified by specific criteria. There has been some exchange of emails on this topic, but it requires further discussion to ensure that our justification for some form of development limitations is sufficiently robust to withstand scrutiny. The NDP Team is requested to prepare to discuss this fully at its next meeting.
· Please bring diaries so that a Team Meeting may be arranged.
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